GAMING REVENUE & TAX REDUCTION

Should the Gaming Revenue Fund reach $570 million by the time of the April budget certification (the fund approximated $540 million in early December), general property tax relief through the homestead/farmstead exclusions will be offered in the 2008-2009 fiscal school year.

The process is spelled out comprehensively in Act 1. 

In mid April, the Governor’s Budget Secretary will notify school districts and the public if there will be the first gaming distribution. Indicators from the budget secretary suggest that there will be approximately $500 million available for distribution. The gaming distribution will be allocated based on a formula to each school district and sent to each district early in the fiscal year. According to the Act, property tax reduction will be divided into two equal payments made on the fourth Thursday of August and fourth Thursday of October.
Eligible property tax owners will receive a reduction in their tax liability. There is no language in the act, which authorizes the issuance of checks. 

Only those properties that qualify, and have been approved as Homestead/ Farmstead properties will receive the reduction
